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Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays       7:00 pm  

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays       7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey  Mondays   8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 783-5571  

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market  Seasonal     793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday        7:00 pm        263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting 4th Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club  Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays       3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club ELEM Mondays   3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays                 10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12 Thursday       3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+  Thursday       5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club   1st Thursday       7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday       1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday       7:00 pm  

Crib    Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                   1st Monday       As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist    Mondays       7:00 pm 
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Important Dates* 
*schedule is tentative and subject to change. Watch for the full event guide to be released later in January. 
 

January 28 
Community Build a Snowman competition: Beattie Park, Includes warm drinks, food and a fire. 

Bring your best accessories and build a new friend. Snowmen will be judged on size, style and build. 
 

February 1 
Arena Community Showcase and Snowsports evening: HH Arena. Includes warm drinks, food and prizes! 

 

February 2 
Outdoor Adventures: Cameron Lake. Includes warm drinks, food and a fire. Inside and outside activities. 
 

Embrace the Canadian WINTER Come for a day of Snowshoeing, x-country skiing, shinny on 

the ice, tobogganing, smokie roast and of course warm up indoors in the fabulous lodge. 

Community Auction, Dinner and Dance this evening at the Community Hall.  

MARK YOUR CALENDARS FOR THIS EPIC DAY 
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HUDSON’S HOPE CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS 
 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE GRANTS 
 

Council is now accepting applications from non-profit clubs and organizations  
requesting funding assistance in 2018: 

 

The deadline for applications is February 15, 2019. 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope recognizes that valued contributions are being provided 
through volunteer efforts of the community organizations and agencies on behalf of the       
citizens. The Financial Assistance Grant demonstrates Council’s commitment to working with 
groups which provide these beneficial programs, services or projects to the community while 
at the same time recognizing the financial constraints of the District. 

 
1.  The Primary Purpose of a financial assistance grant is to provide assistance to an                 

organization for a specific capital project or local event that benefits the residents of 

the District of Hudson’s Hope; 
 

2.  Providing assistance includes the donation of time, facilities and District inventory 
(tents, tables, chairs, etc.); 

 

3.   Grants will not be provided for travel expenses; 
 

4.   The applicant organization must be registered as, or belong to a parent Society under 
the laws of British Columbia and/or Canada, and; 

 

5.  Upon completion of project the applicant must submit a final report to the District 
outlining how funds were expended. 

 
For full application details please visit our website at:  

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/ 
 

If you have not submitted a report for your 2018 grant, your 2019 grant application 

will be DENIED. 

 
Applications should contain all assistance requests for the year, including waivers for                 
municipal tent rental and other donation requests such as complimentary recreation                        
admission requests.   
 

Forms may be picked up at the District Office. 
 

Should you have any questions, please contact Tammy McKeown, Corporate Officer, at the  
District Office, 250-783-9901.   

 

Thank you. 
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District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council Procedure Amendment Bylaw No. 900, 2018 

Council  adopted the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 900, 2018’ at 

the Regular Council Meeting held on November 26th, 2018. This Bylaw amendment changes the 

order of business at all regular Council meetings to the following: 

(a) Delegations; 

(b) Notice of New Business; 

(c) Adoption of Agenda; 

(d) Declaration of Conflict of Interest; 

(e) Adoption of Minutes; 

(f) Business Arising from Minutes; 

(g) Public Hearings; 

(h) Staff Reports; 

(i) Committee Meeting Reports; 

(j)          Bylaws; 

(k)        Correspondence; 

(I)        Reports by Mayor and Council;  

(m)       Old Business; 

(n)       New Business; and  

(o) Public Inquiries. 

District of Hudson’s Hope Tax Exemption Bylaw No. 901, 2018 

Council  adopted the ‘District of Hudson’s Hope Property Tax Exemption Bylaw No. 901, 2018’ 

at the Regular Council Meeting held on December 10th, 2018. Section 224 of the Community 

Charter stipulates that Council by Bylaw may exempt land or improvements from taxations for a 

period up to 10 years under the provisions of Section 224(2). A notice will be posted in regard to 

the proposed tax exemptions. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Pick up a free copy of the new Peace River Regional 

District Yellow Pages directory from the District Office. 
 

Includes the Hudson’s Hope white pages 
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Conservation Officer Service Reminder   
Hudson’s Hope 
 

It has recently been brought to the attention of the British 

Columbia Conservation Officer Service (BCCOS) that urban 

deer are potentially being fed within Hudson’s Hope. Feeding 

deer, or any kind of wildlife, causes the animal to lose its fear 

of humans resulting in a higher risk to public safety. 
 

The BCCOS recognizes that in some British Columbia (BC) 

communities, there are increasing numbers of human-deer conflicts in urban and 

rural areas. This is not unique to BC; it is a North American phenomenon. Deer in-

habit residential areas because they feel protected from predators and have access 

to an abundance of food. Deer are not considered dangerous wildlife but may act 

aggressively to protect themselves or their fawns. As with any wildlife, they must 

be given respect and space.  
 

It is important that homeowners understand the consequences of attracting deer 

into town. Feeding can increase the dependence of deer on people, lead to aggres-

sive behaviour and facilitate disease transmission and habituation. Deer are       

long-term residents of both remote 

and semi-rural areas and humans will 

have to adapt and co-exist with wild-

life. It is incumbent upon landowners 

to make reasonable efforts to protect 

their properties from deer before the 

Conservation Officer Service can take 

reasonable action.  
 

Strategies for successful  

co-existence could involve: 
 

• Selecting landscaping plants 

that are unpalatable to deer. 

• Building suitable fences for play 

areas and enclosing gardens. 

• Acquiring an assertive dog (but 

keeping it under control and 

on a leash). 

• Never feed deer and educate 

your neighbours who do. 

  Educating your children about 

wildlife. SOMETIMES IT’S CRUEL TO BE KIND 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 

people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  

causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 

larger predators into 

the community 
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  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

COUNCIL NEWS 

Happy New Year to all of you. I hope you had as enjoyable holiday season as we did with our 
family. We are rested and ready to get down to business for another year! 
 

I would like to welcome two new District employees recently hired to join our Public Works 
Department.  
 

Mokles Rahman and his wife Fatema joined our community in early December. They have 

three grown children living in Calgary. Mokles has accepted the position of Director of Public 
Works and has extensive municipal experience in engineering and public works. He has     
previously worked for the Regional Municipality of Wood Buffalo and the City of Moose Jaw. 
 

Mark Sture and his wife Dana will be joining us on January 2nd. They have two grown       
children living in southern Ontario. Mark will be our new Public Works Manager. Mark also has 

strong municipal experience and will be responsible for managing the day to day Public Works 
operations. Mark has previously worked for the City of Moose Jaw and St. Thomas, Ontario. 
 

I would also like to formally welcome Cpl Brendan Harkness. Cpl Harkness is our new RCMP 
Detachment Commander and has been with us since the summer. Now that his training ses-

sions have been completed, he is able to spend more time in the community.  
 

December has been a busy time for council and staff. 
 

In early December council and senior staff spent the better part of a Saturday participating in 
a Strategic Planning Exercise, the objective being to identify and prioritize key goals and  ob-

jectives that will guide council over the next four years. It was a very productive day. There 
was considerable discussion around asset management, infrastructure priorities, economic 
development, recreational opportunities and capital projects, to name a few.  
 

The Beattie Park tree light up is always a special event for our community. Unfortunately, due 
to prior commitments, I was unable to attend this year. I would like to thank acting mayor 
Gibbs and councillor Markin for stepping in, in my place. Also I’d like to thank all staff for their 
roles in the preparation and organization of this event. The park looks amazing! 
 

Some of you may have been following the Caribou recovery discussion. This is a very contro-
versial and complex issue. In short, the Province and area First Nations are close to signing 
an Agreement in Principal regarding the creation of an area dedicated to the protection of 
Caribou. At this time specific details are rather limited. Council recognizes and respects the 
need, but also supports the Peace River Regional District’s position requesting meaningful in-

put into the discussion process. We will keep the community informed as details unfold. 
 

On December 18th, BC Hydro held a public meeting regarding Williston Reservoir Operations 
for the spring of 2019. Apparently, the freshet (filling of the reservoir) has been well below 
the average for the past two years. In fact it has not been this low since 1958. As a result, 

Hydro has informed the Water Comptroller that they may need to draft below 2150 feet for 
the 2019 season. If this is required, we can expect the reservoir level to be much lower than 
usual.  
 

That’s it for now. Feel free to contact me anytime if you have any questions or concerns.  

 
 
 Mayor Dave Heiberg 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 



            

The Bulletin                                                         8                                                   January 2019 

 

In case they get Lost…. 

Reminder….  
 

2018 Dog Licenses  

expire on December 

31st.  
 

Why Should I License 

My Dog? 

 

 
Now Available  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Perhaps the best incentive for getting 

your dog licensed is that it increases 

your chances of getting your pet back 

if they get lost.  

 

Licensing your dog with the District 

means staff are able to contact you if 

someone finds your dog. 

 

It's Easy and Inexpensive 

 

The cost is $10.00 if your pet is spayed 

or neutered or $30.00 if they are not. 

Stop by and pick up your license at the 

District Office, it only takes a few 

minutes. 
 

Reduced Fines 

 

 

The Fee for a dog 

picked up at large is 

$60.00. There is an 

additional fee of 

$60.00 if they are 

not licensed (this 

does not include 

any boarding fees, 

if applicable). 

 

CHRISTMAS 
TREE PICK-UP 

Thursday 

January 10th 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope Public 
Works Department will be picking up 

Christmas trees along all regular   
garbage routes.  
 

Please ensure your tree is placed at 
the curb by 8:00 am on Thursday, 

January 10th, 2019. 
 

Should you wish to dispose of your 

own tree, you can put it in the    
compost area of the 

transfer site.  

The District of Hudson’s Hope has an email 

mailing list for situations where we need to 

get important District information to our 

residents, especially when the PRIS PSA 

system is not available (weekends and  

evenings). 
 

We also post important information to our 

Facebook page: www.facebook.com/

hudsons.hope.bc and to our website:    

hudsonshope.ca  
 

If you would like to be added to this 

list please email:  

Please email us at office2@hudsonshope.ca 

and confirm the email to be used. 
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Energy Realty 

(250) 783-1076  

DESIRABLE,  
PRIVATE,  

UNIQUE 

      MLS#R2319235                      4615 RESCHKE ROAD                       4 BED 2.5 BATH                               #309, 000.00 

MLS#R2327064                          4188 SUMMER ROAD                        4 BED 3 BATH                            $499,000.00 

This newer home has +2200 square feet. Rancher 
style all on one floor.  Huge Mud Room, lots of     
storage. Large 40x60 Quonset shop.  

 LYNX CREEK SUBDIVISION  
LARGE HOME ON  

FULL BASEMENT 

 

175 ACRES 
VERY 

CLOSE TO 
TOWN 

This home is very well maintained and cared for. It needs some  
modernizing and updating, no doubt, but its location on 7.7 acres and  
the large square footage and detached garage make this a great buy! 
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Hudson’s Hope Public Library Board AGM  

January 26th at 7:00 pm 
 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

NEW Book Club! Interested in joining? Come on in and pick up your 

copy of “The Secrets of Midwives” by Sally Hepworth. We will be meet-

ing on Wed. January 16th at 6:00 pm…BYOB! (Bring Your Own Book, well ours actually!) 
 

Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programmer 

Lego Club for the New Year starts January 7th, 2019. We will have a Month of building 

all sorts of animals with a different theme every Monday starting with Build a Forest    

Animal  
 

Tween and Teen Club:   
The 1st Thursday of every month is Craft Night. 
The 2nd Thursday of every month is Games Night. 
The 3rd Thursday of every month alternates between painting & movie night. 
The 4th Thursday of every month is Book Club & usually teens choice.  
Tweens only if there is a 5th Thursday in a month, tweens discuss & vote to decide what 
they would like to do, within reason of course. ;)  Tween Club starts back on January 
10th, 2019.  Our first Thursday back is Games Night.  If there is a game you want to play 
bring it down.  
 

Teens only if there is a 5th Thursday in a month then we have a potluck from 5-7 and 7-
9 is either a nerf war or mini golf. Teen Club starts back as well on January 10th, 2019: 
Games Night! Come play Life or giant dice Yahtzee.    
Tween and Teen Club: Snacks are always welcome, but we leave that up to you. We sup-

ply juice, hot chocolate, herbal teas and, as always, all the water you need. We love it 

when they decide to have a bakeoff!  We have the best job ever!  
 

Lyndsay Deitner, Children’s Programs  
Story Time: Join us as we continue to progress through our alphabet, Letters M, N, O & 
P – Monsters, Mice, Noise Makers, Octopus and Popcorn!!! Crafts, Stories, Songs and 
Rhymes.  We are always adding new sensory play!  We will also be having a special Sto-
ryTime for the Winter Carnival! 
After School Club: We have some fun things planned for the month of January!!! 
Wednesdays 3:30-4:30 
January 9th – National Static Electricity Day – fun science experiment  
January 16th – Winter Bird Feeders – We will make our own birdfeeders  
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January 23- National Shelfie Day – we will learn the importance of why we keep our     
library shelves organized and make our own Book Shelf Markers *Be on the look out for a 
photo permission form coming home* 
January 30th – National Puzzle Day – PUZZLES !!!! 

Item Donation—Much appreciation to our thoughtful December donations! 

 

Brian Birosh – 2 adult paperbacks   Lyndsay Deitner – 1 adult non-fiction 

Toni Sandford – felt and Velcro for clubs Mary Scott – 3 adult fiction 

Stacey Reschke – adult hard cover fiction Lorna Winnicky – 2 adult fiction 

Norton Family – 1 YA HC Katherine Tichenow – 32 ANF, 10 AFIC, 8 Easy! 

Linda Stirling via Lorna Winnicky – Thank you so much for donating your beautiful 

hand made village that we had on display all December…it’s so beautiful and wintery 

that I believe we may keep it up through January!  

Elf on the Shelf – Booklyn’s gift basket donations: This Facebook event goes through 

the month of December where we request small donations from local businesses and 

build a huge basket of free goodies to one lucky patron!  All you had to do is come to the 

library each day that we were open and find the elf to enter to win! 

Thank you so much to our wonderful friends of the library for donating towards our free 

gift basket!  

 Serena Matchet - Tupperware * Marlene Cobb -  Epicure * District of       

Hudson’s Hope * Lorna Winnicky – Barefoot Books * Sharon Wilson and JP 

McCarthy - Coalbox * Lyndsay Deitner - Modere * North Peace Savings and 

Credit Union * Toni Sandford * Diana Jewan – Young Living Essential Oils * 

Sue Stark – Sugarplums Gifts * Roxanne Beebe – Silver Icing * Nedra Forrest-

er * Lauren Schroeder - Tupperware * Hudson’s Hope Fire Hall * Tashana 

Winnicky – Twisted Yoga  * Legacy Village Market * Shellie Howard *      

Hudson’s Hope Public Library  
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Re-

member to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

“Cats are not adoring like dogs. They don’t care. They can never be relied upon to 

shore up a human ego. They go their way, do their thing, are not subservient and will 

never apologise. No one has ever come across a cat apologising and if a cat did, it 

would patently be obvious it was not being sincere.”  

― Anna Burns, Milkman 

New to adult fiction! 
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Service Canada & Canada Revenue Agency  

Mobile Outreach Clinic 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
January 15, 2019     1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 

Hudson’s Hope Public Library 
 

Presented by: Service Canada and Canada Revenue Agency 
For more information please contact: 

Amber Norton 

(250) 783-9414 
director.hhpl@pris.ca 

 

Canada Revenue Agency’s Benefits and Credits 
 

 

 Canada Child Benefit and Child Disability Benefit 

 Disability Tax Credit 

 GST/HST Credit 

 Community Volunteer Income Tax Program (CVITP) 

 Printing of tax slips, Notice of Assessment infor-
mation,  address updates 

 CRA forms and resources 

Service Canada Programs and Benefits 
 
 

 Social Insurance Number Applications 

 Employment Insurance Enquiries 

 Canada Pension Plan Enquiries 

 Old Age Security Enquiries 

 Guaranteed Income Supplement Enquiries 

 My Service Canada Account Creation 

mailto:director.hhpl@pris.ca
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Just a reminder that Hudson’s 

Hope Historical Society Member-

ships are due – A $20/year 

membership helps supports the 

museum’s ongoing education 

programing and exhibits and 

gives you 10% off in the gift 

shop. Members also receive a 

yearly newsletter providing infor-

mation on seasonal sales and 

event invites for such things as 

book signing and historic videos 

or slide presentations. Come visit 

the museum for more infor-

mation.  

 

The museum is always looking for volunteers if you have a keen interest in history 

or would just like to learn a little more about the valley we live in, come out and 

volunteer. We have lots of scanning and accessioning of historical photos and    

artifacts to be done – training is provided.  

 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on January 24th, 2019 at 1pm 

in the afternoon in St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical meet-

ings. If you would like any further information, please call the Museum at (250) 

783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca  
 

January hours are Monday to Friday 9- 4:30  

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  

January at the  

Hudson’s Hope  

Museum 

Wishing everyone 

a Happy Start to 

the 2019 Year! Enjoying the Snow –  
Hudson’s Hope Style 1940’s 

The MacDonald family—

1920 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

The Hudson's Hope School Christmas Concert was a wonderful success. Our  

students put on a marvelous performance for our parents and community. Mrs. 

Bach's students also provided wonderful Christmas Carol performances, raising over 

$300.00 for the Friends of Hudson's Hope! 
 

Thank you so much to our students for their dedication and effort. It was very enjoy-

able to watch and listen as our students performed. Thank you to the many         

volunteers: Mr. JP McCarthy and Dylan Beswick for sound and lighting, Mrs. Bay-

taluke and her Art students for set design, Mr. Heiberg (and students) for prop     

design, our secondary students for setting up the gym, Mrs. Bach and the one-two 

class for pre-concert entertainment. Most of all, thank you to Miss Dee for such in-

credible dedication, patience, and many, many hours of hard work..you are amazing! 
 

The Hudson's Hope School Pancake Breakfast & Winter Fun Day was a     

wonderful success once again. The breakfast was very yummy, and everyone en-

joyed the Christmas atmosphere. For the fun day, we had fantastic weather, and 

some very energetic students. It takes a lot of volunteers to make this day so suc-

cessful. Thank you to:  Bob & Amber Norton, Travis Winnicky, Joe Carruthers, Bren-

dan Harkness, Bill McKenna, Lorrene Hamre, Stephanie Koehn, Linda Luchinski,    

Aaron Lepine & Lannie Rhymer, Amber White, Tim Viers, and Heidi Naisby. Also 

thank you to Artha Stuber for picking up pancake mix, and donating to the school. 
 

Our grade 5/6 students were wonderful "Classroom Champions", helping 

with a lot of the clean up duties after our pancake breakfast.  Way to go HAWKS! 
 

Student Councillor  - Congratulations to Taylor Rowe who has taken on the position 

as a School Councillor/Liason with the District of Hudson's Hope. Taylor is a very    

responsible and community minded individual. Last year, Taylor volunteered his time 

to help build a house for people in need. Currently, he is honing his construction 

skills while taking the School District 60 Residential Construction Course. Taylor has 

also been gaining excellent experience as a Junior Volunteer Firefighter. Taylor is 

looking forward to learning about his role as a Student Councillor, and representing 

our school and the community.   
 

Thank you to the District of Hudson's Hope Public Works Staff for all you 

do!  Particularly, we would like to thank you for taking the time out of what must 

have been an extremely busy day to pull our bus out of the ditch on Adams 

Street. Our bus students were very excited and relieved when folks arrived with 

some heavy equipment! We are all very thankful for your help! 
 

Halloween Coloring Contest - This is a bit of a late celebration, but better late 

than never. Congratulations to Gemma Swanson, Claire Gilliss, Esmae Matchett, and 

Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson for your beautiful colored posters! 
 

Thank you to the North Peace Saving & Credit Union for a generous donation 

towards our purchase of a new fridge and freezer for our school canteen. Also a big 

thank you to our Parent's Advisory Council members for supporting this endeavor.   
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Outdoor Education! Did you know that studies have shown that being outside can 

improve your physical and mental health, improving memory, fight depression, and 

lower stress? Our students have been getting a lot of exposure to the outdoors. Re-

cently, our grade 7-9's tried out the cross country ski trails at Cameron Lake (and 

even created some of their own).  Our goal is for all of our classes to spend at least 

one class per month at the Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Center throughout 

this school year. 
 

Three Little Pigs Drama Production - in Francais - Miss Mee's French 7/8 class 

recently presented three versions of "The Three Little Pigs" to our entire elementary 

classes. The students created their own props, and improvised their own scripts. 

Our elementary students were delighted to watch the very entertaining and comical 

performances! 
 

Classroom Champions - These classes have been providing a variety of rewarding 

community services, such as decorating the school, helping with school projects, 

singing carols to the community, and much more.  Keep up the great work HAWKS! 

 

 

 

 

 

Nolan Scott, Halle Beebe, Elayna Unruh, Jaydon Scott, Tristan Beam, Haden Fieber, 

Cole Norton, Oksana Gortman, Olivia Weatherbee 

  

 
 

Tad Simpson, James Gortman, Cyrus Viers, Jackie Lapierre, Leland Douglas, Keelin 

Kortzman, Haden Fieber, Sean Hodgkinson, Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, Eden For-

rester, Aila White, Esmae Matchett, MacKenzie Koehn-King. 

  

 
Hunter Koehn-King, Elayna Unruh, Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, Stella Matchett, 

Tristan Beam, Jaydon Scott, Mike Gortman, Zoe Baxter, Broc Fortin, Leland Douglas 
 

Karl Cowan, Aila White, Madelyn Aldridge, Penelope Mercereau, Xander Hills, Oksa-

na Gortman, Lily Gortman, Austin Taylor, Trinity Coombs, Sheigh Siemens, Vina 

Novin, Jessa Deitner, Julia Haagsman, Anthony Quibell 

 

Derrek Beam 

Principal, 

Hudson's Hope School 

School District #60 - Peace River North 

Phone   250-783-9994 Fax     250-783-5465 

 
 

"The greatest gift to give in this era is your time" 
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 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 
 

8 9 10 11 
 

12 
 

13 14 

 

15 16 17 18 

 
19 

20 21 22 
 

23 

 

24 25
 

26 

 

27 
 

28 
 

29 30 31   

JA N UA RY  2 019  

 
NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 

                                                           Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291  
 

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  
 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 

1 
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Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 

SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 
 

8 
 

6 7 8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 14 15 16 

17 18 
 

19 
 

20 21 22 
 

23 

24 25 
 

26 
 

27 28   

F E B RUA RY  2 019  

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 
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The market will be open on weekdays from 3pm–
6pm and Saturdays from 12pm–3pm. 
The Christmas Market was so nice and cozy. 
Thanks to all the vendors and all those who came 
out to support the Market. 

We are really trying to establish this Market as part of our community, so it’s exciting to be 

able to offer another market in conjunction with the Hudson’s Hope 10th Annual Winter     
Carnival. We will be offering Carnival Bucks throughout the 10 day Market.  
 

And more, mark your calendars for an extra special day: Monday, January 8th. We will be 
doing a winter carnival craft from 3-4:30 at the “Hot Chocolate” Café. And more good 

news, we have a studio photography space coming soon. Look for news to take advantage of 
this new business.  
 

The Community Market is like having your own store front. It’s a more permanent place to 
sell your products, gently used goods included, advertise or display your items without    

having to pack up after every day. If you are interested in setting up as a vendor for the 10 
days or just one day, we can accommodate both.  
 

Rates are extremely reasonable and vary depending on your needs. We are trying to make 
this affordable and cost effective for vendors.  
 

Operation procedures, rules and rates, and open market times will be determined by      
members. We share the responsibility so that vendors do not have to be there every day, but 
their goods are taken care of and sold for them.  
 

We also have a space available for rent that’s perfect for small group activities: like a craft 
workshop, or spa area. 
 

So drop by for a coffee and homemade goodies, browse, and check out the Hudson’s Hope 

Community Co-op Market. 
 

Location: St. Peter’s Church Hall, 9500 Beattie Drive 
For further information, to book space, please contact  

Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or email: rgfequet@pris.ca  

Winter Carnival Community Co-op Market  
running from  

January 23rd to February 2nd 

A big Thank You to all those who do so 
much to help our Seniors in this communi-
ty. Whether it is driving people to medical 
appointments, running errands, preparing 
meals or just taking time to have tea, your  

kindness and generosity is greatly  
appreciated by those who need it!   

Wishing you all the very best in the New 
Year and  

Thank you very much! 

mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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School District 60 wants you to know … 

You are your child’s first and best teacher. You can help your child grow strong 

roots for learning both in and out of school. 
 

                    January’s Tip - Reading 
 

find a quiet and comfortable spot 

have your child sit on your lap 

read a variety of stories/poems 

chat about what you read 

ask questions like “What do you think…” 
 

Why? Children who sit with their parents and handle both paper and digital 

books have an easier time learning to read. By taking time to talk about the   

story, you bring the story to life. 

To find out more information go to: 

www.fsj.familyfriendlycommunity.org  or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca  

To                                                                                               in Hudson’s 

Hope 
 

BC Hydro Generate Opportunity (GO) Fund of $800,000 over eight years. 
 

This fund was established in 2016 and targets non-profit organizations serving    

communities impacted by Site C. The fund is administered on behalf of BC Hydro 

by Northern Development Initiative Trust. Grant review and decisions are made by 

a committee composed of two representatives from each of the impacted            

communities, Fort St. John, Hudson’s Hope, Taylor, Chetwynd and Electoral Areas 

B, C and E. 
 

Applications are accepted continually throughout the year but reviewed quarterly. 

The next review/intake is February. 
 

To date, three Hudson’s Hope organizations have been awarded grants and the 

district council would like to see many more as our community is the most impact-

ed. We are encouraging your organization to apply. 
 

WE HAVE A GRANT WRITER FREE OF CHARGE AT YOUR SERVICE! You sup-

ply the project and the background information. 
 

To learn more and download the application template visit: 

www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca  

contact Councillor Pat Markin at  patricia@husdonshope.ca  cell 250.783.0769    

District Office 250.783.9901 

http://www.fsj.familyfriendlycommunity.org
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
http://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca
mailto:patricia@husdonshope.ca
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Police Report: 
December 2018 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 40 calls for service over the last 

four weeks. During the month of November, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded 

to 7 motor vehicle collisions and conducted two check stops in an effort to combat 

impaired driving.  
 

The Hudson`s Hope RCMP reminds drivers to be prepared for winter driving condi-

tions. Please drive appropriately for the conditions. Remember to clear the snow 

from all windows as well as the roof of your vehicle. Equip your vehicle with safety 

and emergency gear that may be needed.  
 

On November 20th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP were advised of a theft of a yellow 

generator with wheels, taken from an area in Farrell Creek. Anyone with           

information regarding the theft is asked to contact local police or Crime Stoppers.  
 

On December 9th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a traffic stop with a     

vehicle that had failed to stop for a stop sign and spun its rear wheels as it drove 

off. The driver was found to be operating a motor vehicle without a valid license 

and was issued violation tickets for not having a driver’s license and for failing to 

produce insurance. The vehicle was impounded for 7 days as the driver was a   

vehicle impound candidate. The driver was also issued an unlicensed driver       

prohibition.  
 

On December 15th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP and local Fire and Rescue,         

responded to a single vehicle in the ditch on Canyon Drive. No occupants were  

inside the vehicle. The owner called police a short time later and reported the    

vehicle stolen. The driver was interviewed and warned about making a false  

statement to police as it was suspected that the driver was not being truthful. The 

driver then confessed that the truck was not stolen as initially reported. Speed and 

road conditions were a factor in the collision and no injuries were sustained.   
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP were pleased to be involved with several local communi-

ty events over the last few weeks including the Christmas Parade, the School   

Pancake Breakfast, the Science Fair, the Craft Fair, and local Christmas dinners.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 

Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/ for advice on 

submitting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   

 

Cst. William McKenna, Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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Preparing an Emergency Kit for Your Car 
 

Slippery or snow-covered roads, reduced visibility and bitter cold are all conditions 

that can make driving difficult and even dangerous during cold weather months. 

Winter also brings an increased risk of getting stuck in your car, so dress warmly 

before heading out. 
 

Emergency Car Kit 
 

If you have a car, prepare an emergency car kit and keep it in the vehicle. The basic 

emergency kit for cars should include the following items: 
 

Check off the items for your 72-hour emergency kit as you accumulate them. 

Top of Form 
 

Food: That won't spoil, such as energy bars  

Water: In plastic bottles so they won't break if frozen (change every six 

months)  

Blanket  

Extra clothing and shoes  

First aid kit: With seatbelt cutter  

Small shovel, scraper and snowbrush  

Candle in a deep can and matches  

Wind-up flashlight  

Whistle: In case you need to attract attention  

Roadmaps  

Copy of your emergency plan and personal documents  
 

Also keep these inside your trunk 
 

Sand, salt or cat litter (non clumping)  

Antifreeze/windshield washer fluid  

Tow rope  

Jumper cables  

Fire extinguisher  

Warning light or road flares  

 

From www.getprepared.gc.ca 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone had a wonderful 

holiday season with friends and family. December was very busy for us. With the 

help of Cheryl Baytaluke’s Classroom Champion Program, we decorated the hall for 

all of the upcoming Christmas events.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I’m sure that anyone that has been in the hall will agree they did a terrific job – 

thanks everyone!! 
 

December 1st was our Community Christmas Dinner. 

We had a packed house for the dinner and not much 

food was leftover! Thanks to Suzy Bach’s class for the 

Christmas carols and also to Cory Vernon for once 

again helping with the dishes. 
 

On December 22nd, we delivered the Christmas ham-

pers that the wonderful folks at the Friends of Hud-

son’s Hope Food Bank put together. 
 

We would like to wish everyone good health and happiness in 2019 and beyond! 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always 
looking for new members! 
 

Submitted with pride 
 
Roary 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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      MUNICIPAL SERVICES AND               

BUSINESS LICENCES 
   

 
Municipal Services Invoices and Business Licences  

will be in the mail by the middle of January 2019  

 

Municipal Invoices must be paid by February 15th, 2019 in order to receive the 

discount.  

 

If you have any questions please call Rhonda at 250-783-9901.  

  

 Rhonda Eastman, Deputy Treasurer 

           
 

CASUAL EMPLOYMENT LIST 
 

 

The District of Hudson’s Hope invites applications from persons interested in cas-

ual employment with the municipality. These applications will be kept on file for 

12 months and will be referred to when there is a need for one or more persons 

to work on an “as  required basis”. 

Casual workers may be needed in any area of the municipality’s operations (e.g., 

office work, custodial duties, general labour, etc.), so it is important to note in 

which areas that you are capable and willing to work. 

The Casual Employment List will not be used when filling a seasonal, part-time or 

regular position. A specific notice will be advertised in such cases. 

The persons selected for casual work will be required to become a member of the 

BC Government & Service Employees’ Union. Rates of pay are established in the 

Collective Agreement and vary for the various positions. 

Application forms are available at the municipal office or applicants may submit a 

detailed résumé of work experience, education and qualifications. 
 

District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive 

PO Box 330 

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

Tel:  (250) 783-9901 

Fax: (250) 783-5741 

district@hudsonshope.ca 

mailto:district@hudsonshope.ca
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Kristi Kares Handcrafted 
Meet Kristi Fehr 

She began talking about the idea of using natural 
products with friends and acquaintances and the 
responses she received were enthusiastic. People 
not only thought it was a wonderful idea but believed 
that there would be a strong market in Hudson’s 
Hope for natural body products. So Kristi began 
trying more and more new recipes and participating 
in craft fairs, and it wasn’t long before Kristi Kares 
Handcrafted was born.  
 
Choose from a diverse selection of lip balms, salves, serums, lotion bars, deo-

dorant, healing blends and more, including formulas made with 100 percent organic ingredients. Each 
and every recipe is handcrafted in small batches to ensure quality, effectiveness and safety.  

 

 
 

The Pearkes Centre 
Meet Patricia Markin 
The Pearkes Centre is Hudson’s Hope’s largest and most diverse rental 
facility, perfectly suited for hosting a variety of events and functions. The 
Pearkes Centre offers several different rooms ideal for meetings, perform-
ing arts, trade shows, workshops, seminars, family reunions and wedding 
receptions. A boardroom style room is also available and outfitted with 
WiFi, projector and screen. 

 
There is even a small galley kitchen available 
for rental to meet your food preparation needs. 
Rooms may be rented for as little as one hour. The Pearkes Centre is 
home to several local businesses, and more monthly office space is availa-
ble. The Pearkes Centre offers affordable rates and support so that you 
can plan and execute a successful meeting, function or event. Special, re-
duced rates available for non-profit or-
ganizations. 
 
 

 Large and small rental spaces 
 Flexible rental arrangements 
 10 acre field  

 

Office hours: 
Monday to Wednesday 

9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Friday 

9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Rentals available seven days per 

week, anytime 

Kristi Kares Handcrafted 

body and bath products are 

available at Pro Hardware in 

Hudson’s Hope and directly 

from the maker.  

 
 Face, hands, body and bath 

 All natural skin care products 

 Crafted by hand in small batches 



        

 January 2019                                        31                                                    The Bulletin 



            

The Bulletin                                                         32                                                   January 2019 

Cameron Lake  

Outdoor Education Center 
 

The Cameron Lake Outdoor Education and Environmental 

Studies Center is owned by School District 60 and is 

available for use by all district staff, pupils and public 

where such uses are compatible with the outdoor        

education curriculum objectives. 
 

The Center is located in a natural Boreal forest setting on 

the shore of Cameron Lake, 25km South of Hudson’s 

Hope on Highway 29. 
 

The Center is suitable for a variety of events, such as   

private family rentals, weddings, banquets, reunions, paid 

events, camping, recreation and more.  
 

In and surrounding the property are 27 km of hiking 

trails giving access to 3 accessible lakes. 11 km of 

the trails are designated as groomed cross-country 

ski trails. Cross-country ski trails are available for 

use by the public December and January. Visit the 

website for more information. 
 

Lorenne Hamre 

Outdoor Education Coordinator 

S.D. #60 

E-mail: cameronlake@prn.bc.ca 

(250) 687-0466 

Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Centre  

http://www.prn.bc.ca/cameronlake/
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 
Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

“Thoughts Become Things,  

And Dreams DO come True “ 

Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property 

is the single largest financial transaction  

most of us make so make sure you’re 

comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Are you thinking of selling ? Call Lanna Tucker-PREC 250-793-4270  For your “FREE” Market Evaluation!  

Let's get your Property SOLD Today!! 

12313  Beaton St. 

$149,900.00 

R2261327  

 10122 Macdougall  

$89,900.00 

 MLS R2191272  

12010 Turner Cres. 

$239,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

 9807 Freddette Ave 

$139,900.00 

R2280131  

 5156 Beryl Prairie Rd 

$399,900.00 

 MLS R2231958   

   5004 Boring RD 

 $429,900.00  

R2306119 

Two Homes on a    

1/4 Section !!!  

Energy Realty  
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

Saturday,  
January 26th  
1pm to 4pm 

and 
Monday, 

January 28th  
10am to 4 pm 

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding  
Vac & Steamer Combo  

Labour Crews 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 

Darwin Watson 250-783-3019 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 

The 2019 Grad Class 
would like to thank the 

Community of Hudson’s 
Hope for donating        

towards their 

this past year. 
Thanks for making it a 

success. 
Grad Class 2019 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 20th, February 17th, March 10th 

April 14th, May 12th , June 16th 
 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 
Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

 Ages 5 and up.   

 
CCCH 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus generally 

starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

Tuesday, January 15th, 2019 
& 

Tuesday, January 29th, 2019   

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  

Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

Walking track and gym available 
Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-

days 
Other stops may be possible: quick shop-

ping, library etc. 
 

To register… 

contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  



            

The Bulletin                                                         40                                                   January 2019 

Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 5:00pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


